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                                                                                                                              15th June 2020 

 
Dear Pupil,  
 
Hello, from Oakfield!  
 
I cannot believe that we have all been back every day in school for the last two weeks. The Year 7 team 
have been joined by Mrs Ellis and Mr Stephenson has been leading us in our maths lessons. 
 
This week we have been learning lots of new things such as designing items for resistant materials; 
working out percentages of amounts mentally and with a calculator; learning French and Spanish at the 
same time with Mrs Hall and Miss Abadia; making food chains and webs; creating our own free verse 
poetry and even some yoga. I have included the photographs of the children busy in their lessons today. 
 
The staff have all been working really hard and we have really enjoyed seeing what you are doing 
whether that be in school or through sending in your work from home. If you will allow it, we will include 
these pictures in the weekly newsletter. 
 
We are also thinking of our transition into Year 8. Plans are afoot for the tutor groups and classes and we 
will be letting you know more details in the next few weeks. Don’t forget that there is the additional 
opportunity for you to become a prefect next year. If you think that you might like to be considered for 
the role next year, then you could be thinking about what you would like to say in your application form 
for the post. I will let you know more details about what the role involves and how to apply for the 
position next week.  
 
Tutors will be continuing to make their phone calls to you this term. If you have any worries you want to 
share with the tutors and have not had your phone call yet then please feel free to email us at 
Year7@oakfieldacademy.org or contact the school directly as the phones are manned during the school 
day. 
 
Well take care and I hope very much to see you all soon. 
 

R Gardner 
 
Mrs Gardner 
Head of Year 7 
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7A enjoying literacy with 
Ms Parsons 

7C enjoying maths with Mr 
Fowler 

7B enjoying science with 
Miss Sanders 


